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Tuesday Feb 10  

at 1:30 
Using Land 
Records in 

Family History 
Research 

 
Presented by Jacque 

Campbell 
 

Jacque Campbell is a 
Family History 

Consultant & presenter 
at the recent Grants 

Pass Community 
Family History 

Seminar. 
Her topic will be of 
benefit to all people 

researching their kin 
and is a "time tested" 

way to document 
family history 

research. 

 

                       
 
Dear Members, 
 
Isn’t it nice that we can celebrate so many 
things in one month? February 14th is 
Valentines Day and many of us will receive a 
surprise from someone who thinks we’re 
special. It could be a box of candy, a handmade 
valentine, a bouquet of flowers or some other 
special gift to cheer us up during the cold and 
wet weather we live with at this time of year.  
 
Have you found a special Valentine as you do 
your family history research? If so, bring it 
with you to the meeting on Tuesday so share. 
 
Our meeting location is moving down the hall 
to the room at the east end of the building and 
closer to the door. There are no stairs at that 
end of the building and plenty of parking. I 
think you will all like using this new ( for us ) 
meeting room. 
 
                            ( Continued on page 3 ) 
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Society Contact Information: 
 

Grants Pass Genealogical Society 
P.O. Box 214 

Grants Pass, OR 97528 
Website: www.gpgenealogy.org 

	
  
To contact GPGS via e-mail:  grantspassgenealogy@gmail.com 

 
Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/gpgenealogy	
  

	
  
 
Meetings held on 2nd Tuesday of each month (except July, August, December) at 1:30 PM at 
1969 Williams Highway (corner of Harbeck), Grants Pass, Oregon. 
 
Annual membership - $15.00 for one individual, or $20.00 for two or more individuals living at 
the same address. 
 

Annual renewal  during January of each year 
 

 
 President  Vice President   
 Celeste Guillory Laura Dunwald-Uhlig 
 Cacese36@gmail.com  beagenie@charter.net 
  
	
   Secretary	
   	
  Treasurer	
  
 Joan Edwards  Pat Heumann   
 jjedwards@charter.net  bernardsqueen1942@gmail.com 
 
 
 Membership Committee Facebook Manager 
 Jeri Paradise Cindy Suda 
	
   jeribray@msn.com 541-955-8838 
 

Webmistress 
CynThia Sincere 

csyncere@hotmail.com 
 

HAVE SOMETHING FOR THE NEWSLETTER?  Send it to 
cacese36@gmail.com  
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President’s Message (cont’d from Page 1) 
 

 
 

President’s day is February 16th, a day when schools, banks and other government offices 
are closed. It’s a 3-day weekend but many miss the significance of this holiday. There 
was a time when the birthdays of George Washington and Abraham Lincoln were 
celebrated on two separate days. Now they’re lumped together into one day when most of 
the celebrating is done at stores via President’s Days sales. Gone are the days when skits 
were done in the schools to remember the contributions of these leaders and why they 
were so important in our history. 
 
The History Channel recently had a 6 hour special called the “Son’s Of Liberty” and if 
you watched it you saw a dramatization that featured George Washington in Philadelphia 
when the Founders were drafting the Declaration of Independence. Although a lot of 
“poetic license” was taken in this production, the message was clear that the “colonials” 
valued their freedom and wanted to preserve their unique way of living. 
 
A movie came out two years ago called Lincoln starring Daniel Day-Lewis who 
portrayed Abraham Lincoln in a very personal way. Although dark and brutal at times, 
the movie conveyed the challenge that Lincoln faced trying to reunite the County less 
than a hundred years after the Declaration of Independence was drafted and independence 
won by the “Sons of Liberty”.  
 
If you can trace your kin back to the Revolution and the Civil War you should be very 
proud of the contribution and sacrifice of  your kin. Think of them on President’s Day 
and be proud of what they did when these two presidents were alive and shaping our 
history.  
 
 
Cheers to all, 
 
Celeste Guillory 
GPGS President 
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Update 
	
  	
  
Our	
  Facebook	
  page	
  turned	
  one-­‐year-­‐old	
  on	
  January	
  15,	
  2015.	
  Hard	
  to	
  believe	
  we’ve	
  
begun	
  our	
  second	
  year	
  of	
  bringing	
  you	
  great	
  genealogical	
  information	
  &	
  website	
  links	
  to	
  
assist	
  with	
  your	
  family	
  history	
  research!	
  	
  We’ve	
  got	
  two	
  new	
  followers	
  this	
  month,	
  up	
  to	
  
63	
  Total	
  Page	
  Likes.	
  	
  In	
  the	
  last	
  four	
  weeks	
  we’ve	
  had	
  a	
  total	
  reach	
  of	
  177	
  views,	
  with	
  41	
  
engaging	
  by	
  clicking	
  on	
  a	
  link,	
  liking	
  or	
  sharing	
  one	
  of	
  our	
  posts.	
  	
  Are	
  you	
  utilizing	
  this	
  
valuable	
  resource???	
  
	
  	
  
We	
  published	
  37	
  posts	
  during	
  January.	
  Topics	
  included	
  10	
  Research	
  Suggestions	
  for	
  
2015,	
  5	
  Ways	
  to	
  Tell	
  if	
  Your	
  Genealogy	
  Research	
  is	
  Accurate,	
  5	
  Common	
  Mistakes	
  to	
  
Avoid,	
  10	
  Most	
  Popular	
  Genealogy	
  Websites	
  &	
  11	
  Things	
  You	
  Should	
  Know	
  About	
  
FindAGrave.	
  A	
  great	
  obituary	
  tip,	
  along	
  with	
  links	
  to	
  discover	
  your	
  Irish	
  Quakers,	
  a	
  Civil	
  
War	
  Soldiers	
  &	
  Sailors	
  Database,	
  Free	
  WWII	
  Army	
  Enlistment	
  Records	
  &	
  a	
  Free	
  Online	
  
Course	
  on	
  Genealogy	
  Starting	
  in	
  March	
  were	
  shared.	
  Articles	
  on	
  Organizing	
  Your	
  
Genealogy	
  Materials,	
  Coulda	
  Woulda	
  Shoulda	
  Genealogy	
  Regrets,	
  Using	
  Cadastral	
  
Mapping	
  to	
  Find	
  Your	
  Ancestors	
  &	
  the	
  Real	
  Reason	
  Why	
  Your	
  Ancestors	
  Didn’t	
  Smile	
  in	
  
Photos	
  were	
  posted.	
  A	
  fantastic,	
  detailed	
  webpage	
  on	
  DNA	
  info	
  &	
  charts	
  was	
  shared,	
  
along	
  with	
  interesting	
  articles	
  titled	
  The	
  Ethno-­‐Genesis	
  of	
  the	
  Baltic	
  Peoples	
  &	
  Any	
  
Redheads	
  in	
  Your	
  Family?	
  And	
  not	
  to	
  be	
  missed	
  are:	
  Are	
  You	
  Utilizing	
  the	
  National	
  
Archives?	
  &	
  What	
  Can	
  a	
  Quick	
  Google	
  Search	
  Find	
  for	
  Your	
  Genealogy?	
  
	
  	
  
Please	
  check	
  out	
  our	
  Facebook	
  page	
  frequently—and	
  remember	
  that	
  all	
  these	
  topics	
  are	
  
available	
  to	
  you	
  by	
  scrolling	
  back	
  down	
  our	
  page.	
  When	
  you	
  get	
  to	
  a	
  place	
  that	
  says	
  
“Highlight,”	
  just	
  click	
  on	
  it	
  &	
  a	
  drop-­‐down	
  box	
  will	
  give	
  you	
  an	
  option	
  to	
  see	
  “All	
  Stories”	
  
that	
  are	
  archived	
  on	
  our	
  page.	
  As	
  always,	
  I’m	
  happy	
  to	
  assist	
  you	
  if	
  you	
  have	
  any	
  
questions	
  about	
  our	
  Facebook	
  page.	
  Wishing	
  you	
  many	
  happy	
  discoveries	
  to	
  your	
  family	
  
tree.	
  
	
  	
  

Regards,	
  
Cindy	
  Suda,	
  Facebook	
  Coordinator	
  
www.facebook.com/gpgenealogy	
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Minutes GPGS Special Board Meeting 2 Jan 2015 
Held at 480 Red Mountain Dr.  GP 11:30 

 
Board members in attendance: Celeste Guillory, Jeanette Dickson, Laura Dunwald-
Uhlig, Pat Heumann, Shar Fairchild, Joan Edwards 
Board members absent: Jeri Paradise, Cyn Thia Syncere, Janis Seaton, Susan Duncan, 
Cindy Suda, and Bev Wellington. 
 
Nov 18th minutes: Motion by Pat Heumann and seconded by Laura Dunwald-Uhlig to 
accept the minutes as presented. Motion carried. 
 
Financial Report: Pat Heumann said as of the end of Dec 2014, there were no 
outstanding bills and the balance was $856.84 
 
2015 Budget: Due to technical difficulties, the audit was postponed until Mon, 5 Jan.  
Jeanette Dickson, Shar Fairchild, Pat Heumann and Celeste Guillory will meet at Family 
History Center at 10:00 to audit the finances.  SOP: when paying a bill, make a copy of 
the check, attach it to a copy of the bill, and then attach the receipt to the copies.  
 
PO Box fee: Celeste will check on the amount of post office box rental to find out why 
there was a fee increase.     
Membership dues to be paid prior to 1 mar.  The membership roster, including changed 
emails and other contact information to be updated as members pay by the Treasurer and 
sent to Board Members as done.  
 
*Quilt Raffle: Jeri Paradise wasn’t present for an update on the raffle quilt.  As it would 
be a good society fundraiser Celeste will contact Jeri Paradise for an update. It’s hoped 
the quilt will be ready by May.  Nothing can be sold at the FHC, therefore, raffle tickets 
will be sent in the newsletter. 
* Annual Yard Sale  - another fundraiser will be held in Jul or Aug and will probably be 
held at the Fairgrounds. Tabled until the next board meeting. 
 
*Website-Yola hosts the website but GPGS owns the domain name until March, when it 
will be up for renewal. Question is whether or not to switch to another website vendor. 
Note: Member’s emails are not listed however, if someone’s name is clicked upon, the 
message will automatically be sent to that person.  Webmaster does this task. 
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*Face Book Page:  was not discussed 
 
*Workshop:  It was suggested that Saturday might be better than a weeknight to hold the 
2015 workshop. Tabled until next board meeting. 
 
*Outreach: During the month of October, GPGS will have a display at the main branch 
of Evergreen Federal Bank. The signs will cost GPGS money but other items such as 
costumes, shadow boxes, pedigree charts, and members will provide family group 
records. There will be a committee comprised of 3 members to organize this event. 
 
*Redding Family History Center Seminar is 28 Feb. and will be featured in the 
newsletter.  
 
*September GPGS Workshop Banner:  The GPGS banner hangs over 6th or 7th St to be 
updated as decision is made when to hold the workshop. Tabled until next board meeting.  
 
*Pioneer Certificates:  Janis Seaton, Louise Ross and Celeste awarded a Pioneer 
Certificate to Margaret Bland Wallen, who is 102 years old about 6 years ago. Shall the 
GPGS issue Pioneer Certificates again?  Someone will contact Jeanette Dickson and Joan 
Momsen to identify families who have lived in the valley for 100 years or more. Perhaps 
those pioneer families could be showcased during the Oct. Outreach at Evergreen Federal 
and will receive a Pioneer Certificate. It needs to be made clear this is genealogical 
versus historical. 
 
*Programs:  January program is Castle Gardens & Ellis Island presented by Celeste. 
Jackie Campbell will talk about land records at the Feb meeting. Some other topics that 
may be covered in the following months (except Jul, Aug and Dec) are: Black Sheep 
Society (for those with jailbird relatives), different societies such as DAR, SAR, 
heritage/ethnic societies, Roots Tech, some of the educational online courses offered by 
Ancestry.com, Footnote (war participants and concentration camp detainees), Celeste 
might do a DNA Roundtable presentation using 3-4 people who have had their DNA 
done and Joan Momsen on genealogy of certain families…  
* As VP, Laura D-U is in charge of GPGS publicity and will work with the Daily 
Courier, and KAJO and KRRM radio stations. She will also be providing a survey to 
assess topics that interest people 
 
There will be no board meeting prior to the General Meeting on January 13th. The special 
board meeting ended at 3:15 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joan Edwards, GPGS Sec.                             

 
	
  



7	
  
	
  

	
  
 

	
  	
  	
  CHECK	
  OUT	
  THE	
  NEXT	
  PAGE	
  –	
  FREE	
  FAMILY	
  
HISTORY	
  WEBINARS	
  

	
  

Bend Genealogical Society 

2015 Spring Seminar 
 

Featuring 
Thomas MacEntee  

Active Genealogist and Speaker 
at National Conferences 

 

Thomas has a passion for genealogy! 
He is bringing his innovative ideas and research 
techniques to Bend for a full-day Seminar. 

Applicable for all beginning & advanced genealogists 
Learn to work “smarter” instead of “harder” 

Do you want to say, “WOW, I learned a lot” on April 25?  
Come to the BGS Seminar for Thomas’ presentations: 

x 7 Habits of Highly Frugal Genealogists – Who said 
genealogy and the hunt for your family history has to be 
expensive? Just as in any other industry, there are some 
tricks to getting the best deals and bargains in the genealogy marketplace. With 7 Habits of Highly 
Frugal Genealogists, you’ll learn the tricks, and how to think like a savvy, frugal genealogist! 

x You Use WHAT for Genealogy? Wonderful Uses for Unusual Tools — Have you ever 
wondered if you’re missing out on how some genealogists are using tools such as Evernote, Word/ 
Excel, Google & more? Learn what’s hot in the world of apps & websites, and how YOU can use them!   

x After You’re Gone: Future Proofing Your Genealogy Research  — Have you ever 
considered what will happen to your years of genealogy research once you’re gone? Learn how to 
ensure that your hard work carries on. Through a combination of planning, common sense, and new 
technologies, we’ll review how to create an action plan for preserving your genealogy research. 

x Managing the Genealogy Data Monster — It is so easy to let the large amounts of data 
involved with genealogy overwhelm you — to the point that family history research is no longer fun! 
Learn how to tackle the three main problem areas of genealogy data: research data, project data and 
file data, so you can put the FUN back in your research! 

SATURDAY – April 25, 2015  gh  9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
At the Bend Golf & Country Club 

Registration Required – Seating is Limited – See Registration Form for Cost 

Call BGS at (541) 317-9553 for more information  
Find the Registration Form Online at:  www.orgenweb.org/deschutes/bend-gs  
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Thomas’ Blog Site:  GeneaBloggers 
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$QFHVWRUHG�*HQHDORJLVW�E\�$QJHOD�:DOWRQ�5DML��
�����

x� 8VLQJ�3HULRGLFDOV�WR�)LQG�<RXU�$QFHVWRUV�E\�
*HQD�3KLOLEHUW�2UWHJD�������

�
2FWREHU������
x� :HDUDEOHV�DQG�*HQHDORJ\²:DFN\�DQG�:LOG�RU�

:RUWK�WKH�:DLW�E\�7KRPDV�0DF(QWHH�������
x� &RORQLDO�,PPLJUDWLRQ²7KH�(QJOLVK�3LRQHHUV�RI�

(DUO\�$PHULFD�E\�%HWK�)RXON��������
x� %LOOLRQV�RI�5HFRUGV��%LOOLRQV�RI�6WRULHV�E\�'HYLQ�

$VKE\��������
x� :KDW�+DSSHQHG�WR�WKH�6WDWH�RI�)UDQNODQG²8VLQJ�

71¶V�3UH�6WDWHKRRG�5HFRUGV�E\�0DUN�/RZH��������
x� &RPSOH[�(YLGHQFH�E\�:DUUHQ�%LWWQHU��������
�
1RYHPEHU������
x� 5HVHDUFKLQJ�ZLWK�.DUHQ�E\�.DUHQ�&OLIIRUG�������
x� 2UJDQL]LQJ�<RXU�*HQHWLF�*HQHDORJ\�E\�'LDKDQ�

6RXWKDUG��������
x� %ULQJLQJ�LW�$OO�7RJHWKHU�DQG�/HDYLQJ�D�3HUPDQHQW�

5HFRUG�E\�7RP�.HPS��������
x� 0DSSLQJ�0DGQHVV�E\�5RQ�$URQV��������
�
'HFHPEHU������
x� 6WRULHV�LQ�6WRQH²&HPHWHU\�5HVHDUFK�E\�*DLO�

%ODQNHQDX�������
x� 7KLQNLQJ�DERXW�%HFRPLQJ�DQ�$FFUHGLWHG�*HQHDO�

RJLVW"�%\�$SU\O�&R[�DQG�.HOO\�6XPPHUV�������
x� %UHDNLQJ�'RZQ�%ULFN�:DOOV�ZLWK�&ROODWHUDO�5H�

VHDUFK�E\�0DULDQ�3LHUUH�/RXLV��������
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LAURA KNOWS -  
INTERESTING WEBSITES	
  	
  	
  -­‐	
  by	
  Laura	
  

Dunwald-­‐Uhlig	
  
	
  
http://comgen.weebly.com  - address for the Roseburg Family History Seminar 
being held on Saturday March 7.  Classes run all day and are worth the trip to 
Roseburg. 
 
Family Chronicle Magazine is getting a name change beginning with the 
March/April 2015 edition. The magazine will be called Your Genealogy 
Today.  It’s new web address is changing also to: 
www.YourGenealogyToday.com as of March 1. 
 

www.coupons.com/coupon-­‐codes/ancestry-­‐by-­‐dna/	
  	
  -­‐	
  A	
  full	
  range	
  of	
  DNA	
  kits	
  

www.familytreedna.com	
  	
  provides	
  a	
  wealth	
  of	
  information	
  about	
  DNA	
  tests	
  	
  

Get	
  an	
  Insiders	
  Look	
  at	
  Ancestry.com's	
  Updates!	
  	
  www.familytreemagazine.com	
  
	
  
www.redding	
  familyhistorycenter.org	
  	
  	
  Heritage	
  Faire	
  being	
  held	
  on	
  Feb	
  28th	
  	
  in	
  Redding	
  California	
  
	
  
http://olivetreegenealogy.blogspot.com	
  -­‐	
  This	
  is	
  a	
  	
  very	
  informative	
  website	
  and	
  one	
  that	
  should	
  be	
  
in	
  your	
  top	
  10	
  list.	
  A	
  recent	
  posting	
  describes	
  ancestry.com’s	
  new	
  look….coming	
  soon.	
  
	
  
Interactive	
  Family	
  Tree	
  Network	
  –	
  PBS	
  
	
  http://www.pbs.org/wnet/finding-­‐your-­‐roots/blog/tina-­‐feys-­‐interactive-­‐family-­‐tree/	
  
	
  
www.rootstech.com	
  	
  	
  -­‐	
  get	
  a	
  preview	
  of	
  all	
  the	
  information	
  coming	
  our	
  way	
  from	
  the	
  annual	
  conference	
  in	
  Salt	
  Lake	
  City	
  	
  
in	
  February	
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